
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that

I'm Hailey Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations and mini lessons with a variety of online entrepreneurs who are
growing their businesses based on their own visions. We are on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

Hello, and happy winter rest, happy holidays. Merry Christmas, if you celebrate that
knot, that's all right to this episode is coming to you right between Christmas and 
New Year's. And if you don't know me, one fast fact is that New Year's Eve is my 
favorite holiday. It's my absolute favorite. And I also really enjoy this time 
between Christmas and New Year. I do a lot of I want to say reflecting. But that 
sounds very serious and somber. But it is that is what I do a lot of reflecting or a
lot of looking back or a lot of just being in awe and in gladness and appreciation 
for myself and the people around me for what we've created and accomplished. I do a 
lot of like, if I say looking back, it might just be looking in a thread chain that 
I've had with a friend. And I'll just look back at it and be so excited about it. 
I'm also doing my very official business review and evaluation. And I've got a ton 
of things to evaluate this year. This episode is about none of those things.

It's about a concept that I've been wanting to record something about. But for a 
while I was like this is kind of weird. And I don't know if people think about self 
concept in this way. But this way of thinking about it. And this battle Queen 
concept has actually really helped me make a lot of decisions this year and care for
myself this year in ways that I haven't before. So in this short episode, I'm going 
to explain to you what the battle Queen concept is, we're going to talk a little bit
about self concepts, how to integrate them, how to practice them. And a little bit 
on how this concept has helped me as an entrepreneur, as a parent, as a partner, as 
a leader in my community. So to get started, a self concept is how you think about 
yourself, and then interact with the world as a result of that. So self concept is 
how you think about yourself and how you then interact with the world. As a result 
of what you think about yourself. It's the concepts, the beliefs and thoughts you 
have about you, and what you're capable of, and what you can do all of that like 
what you're capable of what you can do, what you're allowed to have, what you can 
comfortably, do, what is uncomfortable for you all of that is built off of or comes 
off of a web of thoughts that you have about yourself. So this is important, because
it's one of the things I coach on quite a bit is building up new self concepts about
entrepreneurship, but also just building up new self concepts about what it means 
for each of my clients to be an entrepreneur or to carry a business that's doing 
100,000 200,000 500,000 in revenue, we talk a lot about who they want to be how they
need to show up the decisions that they make. And those things aren't just like 
floating out into the world. If you are currently making $100,000 a year, and we 
want to be making decisions and build a business that's half a million dollars, then
we have to actively be growing a self concept like a version of you. That is that 
half a million dollar version. So that that is the place you make the most decisions
out of and that version of you is the version that creates half a million dollars 
version of you that is the 100k version was only capable of creating 100k Right, you
kind of have to morph your concept of yourself and how you interact with the world 



as a result of that. So that's like the quick and dirty of self concepts and one 
that I've been working on since last December it actually started as just a desired 
feeling. My amazing coach and mentor Serena Hicks walked me through an exercise to 
think about what are the core feelings, core body sensations that I want to 
experience most often which ones are most helpful, and we came up with three of them
queenly nourished and rich, cleanly nourished and rich. And when I thought those 
words and talk myself through those words I've found sensations in my body have 
warmth and strength and a desire for richness and nourishment. And those feelings 
allowed me to think more thoughts about how I interact with the world and how I get 
myself what I need, so that I can feel more of that. So the queendom concept kind of
started with those three core desired feelings, queenly, nourished and rich. And all
I would do at that point, and actually, we did this exercise, I believe, right 
before the holidays last year. So that's really fun. But what I would do at first is
just practice experiencing feeling full and nourished and rich in my body, I would 
think about it, and I would feel warmth in my chest, and my back, and I would sit up
a little bit and I would relax a little bit, take deeper breaths, I would notice 
where I wasn't nourished. So like, get some water in me, lay down these pants are 
uncomfortable, like I would nourish my physical self. And at first, that was all it 
was. Then as I started to develop it into a self concept, or a series of how I see 
myself being cleanly nourished, enriched all the time, and operating from that 
place, and dipping my toes in with physical sensations, but thinking about operating
like that all the time, that self concept started to come to life, and so serene, 
and I would just talk about it as as, like the queenly concept. And when I would 
make queenly decisions. And for me, queenly means this benevolent, loving 
sovereignty, this ultimate, I've got this, and not like a death grip, I have to have
and control everything. But it is my job, my well being and the well being of my 
community is my job. So the decisions I make are going to be rich and nourishing, 
and benevolent and good for everyone. So we would celebrate Serena and I would 
celebrate when I would make those decisions in parenting. So when I would ask 
questions of the leadership of my kids school, in a way that was honoring to me, and
honoring to them with the goal of us all being more nourished, that's a celebration,
when I was making business decisions or setting boundaries, that's a celebration 
when I was saying no to things just because it was not in my pleasure to do them, 
again, with grace and directness. So I started to explore that with the decisions I 
made, and then just start to think about how do I go deeper? How do I act more 
cleanly, the small thing that kind of always came up, which is how I got around the 
battle Queen mode. But a small thing that always came up is like, sometimes when 
people think about queenly, or royalty, it's very like sit back on the throne 
separate from their communities that they serve. And that's not the queen that I 
want to be or the type of sovereign leader that I want to be. And so I think about 
like queens that are battle queens, like warrior queens who actively take their 
communities into battle, or who are like actively willing to show up in a scenario 
in which they're, they are at risk in an effort to provide more nourishment and more
support to their people. And that's how the battle Queen the battle party came into 
battle queen. So when I think about being a queen and nourished and rich, it is a 
very nourishing, rich experience. But it's also there's a tactile experience to it. 
There's a realness to it. Sometimes when people think of Queens, it's very like tea 
parties and fluffy gowns. And it is that because those things are awesome. And it's 
also well damn it, there has been a tsunami on the south shore. That's my job to 
take care of. Or, Wow, eastern borders really going to war right now. That's my job 



to take care of, in my mind about a queen is not surprised by things going sideways.
In fact, she anticipates it and is ready to show up. She trusts herself and trust 
her instinct and her timing. She doesn't do things alone. Although she knows 
ultimately, it's her job and her decision to make sure her people are well, she 
makes sure that herself is nourished and rich and has rich experience and rich as in
full and textured and vivid but also riches in cash. She treats herself like an 
asset or like a treasure because she is. So as you can see the way I'm talking this 
went from some feelings I wanted to experience in my body into making decisions with
this concept into I started to think these thoughts about like, Well, how would a 
battle Queen act all the time and that's where those thoughts I just shared came 
from, are those kind of tenants of being a battle Queen came from, and this would 
show up in a couple of different ways. So really small ways. Like whenever I walk 
into a store I'm like walking from my car to target or into Starbucks to get my 
pickup order. I practice my battle Queen concept and my version of a battle queen is
to there's just this like elegance about her. And so my back is straight and my chin
is up. And it's not obnoxious, but it is very much like, Yeah, I'm clean. Of course,
when people open the doors for me, I will have the thought, well, of course they 
did. McQueen, again, not obnoxious. I'm not saying these things out loud, I'm not 
like waiting by the door and won't go in until someone holds it open for me. But 
those are the small ways in which I would practice embodying this concept, even if 
it's walking into Starbucks to get my pickup order. The other thing that I would do 
with this is when things would go sideways in my business, or there was a large risk
to take in my business. And Hayley was feeling particularly really freaked out, or 
particularly like, No, I don't know what to do, or particularly exhausted, I would 
click in the battle Queen mode, like what would she do right now? What kind of 
questions would she be asking? Which advisors would she be pulling in? I think very 
often, great leaders are very good at serving a situation, kind of making the 
initial decisions that move things into the direction that they need to go and then 
going to rest for a little bit when they need it. They don't exhaust themselves, 
because they know they're an asset. And all the other successes, or ongoing success 
of this scenario, and all the others requires that they are healthy and well and 
available. So I think about that very often when I'm making decisions and doing 
things in my business. And then again, outside of my business. It's also as I'm 
parenting, as I'm doing nonprofit stuff, as I'm talking with my partner, as I'm 
making decisions about my extended family and what we're doing for the holidays, 
it's very much in this battle queen, this confidence, this elegance, this, I know 
what my job is, it is to nourish and make rich, my self and my community, it's to 
take care of my people. And therefore here, that's the decisions I'm going to make. 
So over time, my self concept has more actively so let's say at the beginning, it 
was like one or 2% of the time that I was operating. And this battle Queen mode, 
more of the time, probably like 75 80% of the time, I'm operating in battle Queen 
mode now. So to me, that looks like spending more time making strong and powerful 
decisions, being direct and having direct conversations, handling my big fear and 
taking risks, stepping up to solve problems instead of shrinking back and hoping 
they go away having radical responsibility for myself, my results, the things that I
experience. And to an extent, the people around me having big vision and practicing 
holding big vision. So that's a key element of a leader is we have to constantly 
practice expanding our vision, because it's not just about the communities that we 
lead. And so that became a way more intentional practice. As I think about leading 
my clients into their vision, like I have to expand my own so that I have capacity 



to carry that it's like lifting weights so that I can be strong enough to carry my 
vision and their vision and make my vision one that they can step into and grow into
themselves. And then also handling wealth at a larger capacity and a larger business
or more clients more visibility. So doing that work for myself, so I can help my 
clients do it for themselves. And same thing for my friends and family. When I think
about being a battle queen, and I guess this just occurred to me to say, and I don't
know why, but I'm gonna say it a battle queen is not actively looking for battles. 
She's not like constantly Rayji and trying to be in conflict. But it's this 
understanding that conflict cannot be avoided. And it's my job to handle it with 
grace and maturity and a plum, with directness and with boundaries. That's my job. 
So when I say battle queen, I don't mean constantly in battle or fighting with your 
environment or fighting with your neighbors or fighting with yourself. It's when it 
arises not if, when it arises, I have what it takes to step in and handle it. It's 
not a problem. Very few things are emergencies, and very few decisions cannot be 
changed after one decision has been made. So I'm telling you all these things for a 
couple things. One, I wanted to model a what a self concept is and then be how you 
step into a self concept. It happens piece by piece. It doesn't have to take a whole
year, but it'll happen piece by piece it is integration of this is practiced. And it
happens over time. It will show up in your actions that you take in how you carry 
yourself how you talk, how you make decisions, what you practice and do with your 
time, how you feel. So the physical sensations you have in your body and in your 
thoughts how you think about yourself how you think about others. Okay, so when you 
are developing a new self concept, you can think about what thoughts do I want to 
think what feelings what physical sensations do I want to experience? What actions 
do I want to take or what actions do I not want to take? All of that is what helps 
you develop a self concept or this embodiment of who you want to be. And in the 
beginning it's a little Like make believe or acting while you're learning how to be 
this person, and you're like dipping your toes into this identity, and then it 
becomes who you are. So as you're thinking about earning more, or being a thriving 
entrepreneur, what does that person act like? How

do they carry themselves? What sensations Do they feel? Most often? That's a great 
question actually. What sensations Do you think this new self concept that you want 
to embody? What sensations do you think are most experienced in this self concept? 
What kind of thoughts do they think about themselves and their work? And their 
customers? Take the time to like, ask yourself those questions. And let that help 
you begin to build out this self concept. The self concepts that I personally love 
the best are not necessarily tied to money, my own marker, but the ones that can 
create that money mile marker. So being a queen is not tied to any particular 
number. But a queen who is proficient at what she does, those numbers are ever 
increasing. Lastly, just to tell you more about my particular battle Queen concept, 
my queenly concept, when I was practicing it and coming to understand it, it was 
like acting a little bit. And so I've specifically was listening to a lot of women 
that I saw as like queenly in my eyes, so a lot of Janelle Monae. I love her work. A
lot of JLo I love her, I might do a whole podcast episode just about her commitment 
to herself. It's not even about like, work hard, because it's not just that but it's
this commitment to herself, Queen Beyonce, of course, but also Viola Davis and 
Cicely Tyson. They're actresses. Go look them up right now and be blessed. 
superheroes like Sheree from Black Panther? Professor McGonagall from Harry Potter. 
She is like a G she's a battle Queen for sure. My mother, my oldest sister, Kay Dre,



who is here visiting me right now, which is so fun from Louisiana. But women that 
kind of embody this, like regality and this elegance and this like, Of course I can 
handle it and do so with such beauty and creativity and vibrancy. These are the 
people who I was modeling my queenly concept. After it's like this elegance with 
teeth. I also want to give a brief shout out to my very good friend Amanda gold, she
is a whole life coach. So if you're looking for one go look her up. She's amazing. I
believe her brand is called kick ass with both feet. I sent her some truffles 
because I love buying things from my friends. And she actually sent me this piece of
art that was made out of the truffle box, because she's a brilliant artist. And she 
wrote battle queen in it with this, like gold tin foil lettering. And it's got like 
this hook on the backs like hanging on the wall. And I actually keep it by my bed. 
And I like put my earrings in at the end of the day, because I love it that much. 
But she was the one that introduced the battle part into it because I didn't have 
words for that at first, or how to communicate the full extent of like elegance with
teeth, like, Let's go until she sent that to me. And I was like, ah, that's it. And 
so cheers to Amanda for her art and how that has inspired my work and my own self 
concepts. And to all the women that I listed, even the fictional characters for 
modeling a queenly concept for me. So I say that last bit, so that you can look 
around for your own inspiration, and be looking out to pull it from everywhere. And 
be this is a concept that I'm going to be introducing to my residents and be helping
them to think about their own variation of this, I highly, highly suggest you come 
up with your own variation of the battle Queen concept. please borrow from any of 
the inspiration that I shared any of the thoughts, feelings, actions that I shared, 
to embody this for yourself, because it really has been transformational in how I 
move in the world and how I interact with the world as a result of the way that I 
think about myself. So feel free to borrow any and all of this happy new year have a
wonderful rest of your break. This is the last episode for 2021. So the next time 
that you and I interact will be 2022 and I cannot wait so I will see you in the next
episode. Thank you for listening to this episode and one year from now you can find 
the show notes and all the links we mentioned at brain space optimized comm slash 
podcast and if you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head 
to brainspace optimized.com and join my email list. This is where we have rich 
conversations about the experience of business ownership. It's thoughtful, it's 
funny, I like getting responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, 
you can find me on Instagram at brainspace optimized we will see you in the next 
episode.


